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The Board of Management met for their 3nd meeting of the school year on January 25th, 2021. 

The Principal reported on the various Christmas activities organised by the student leadership team 

and the extra-curricular activities in soccer and golf before teaching going online. Since the start of 

the new term, the school timetable has been delivered online. The Board gave thanks to all the 

staff's dedication and hard work in making this happen. 

The Bursar presented the financial forecast for the current year, and a small budget surplus is 

expected. The Board decided to refund school transport fees to parents for the period of online 

teachinge. 

The Board reviewed the progress of the ethos school development plan. It was noted during an 

analysis of the Leaving Certificate 2020 results, that a higher percentage of students in the school 

are doing higher levels when compared to the national average. 

The strong enrolment into 1st year for August 2021 was discussed, and it was noted how enrolment 

into 1st year is increasing every year. 

  

 


